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To: mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph

Dear Mimaropa team,

I am Alicia V. Ibarra retired teacher and been OFW for almost 19years in Jeddah Saudi Arabia and Hongkong. It's too late
that I've known that we have a rice field land of almost 20 hectares. It's the caretaker of Petra Cruz who bought our land.
Petra Cruz with no documents only a piece of paper and a still a portion of land was left.

I wrote a letter to environmental resources and the letter enclosed I've sent to you. The one who told me we had property
land was Mr. Omeno Verdera caretaker of Petro Cruz in who both a relative of our family.

Osmena Verdera became a mayor of Mamburo occidental Mindoro which is why he takes advantage to sell our land without
our knowledge. The time I went to Mindoro, most of the land was applied for a free patent, and still, the portion was left.

Rolando Matanggihan a geodetic engineer told me still 4 hectares were left but the head of DENR ask Mr. Cesar Quebec a
geodetic engineer also from another place nearby talk to me uncourteous asking how why you said this is your land.
Because Mr. Conrado Espejo DENR head talks to him to manage the free patent of other lands.

Now when I follow up with Mindoro, They show me an index card dismiss Petra Cruz 1976 but the letter of environmental
resources is still in the name of petra Cruz 1986. I was surprise mean to say there is an anomaly in this office.

I am appealing to you again to help me regards our problem if there's still away. I'm willing to donate if there's a chance. We
want only to get a portion of this land as a remembrance to our father. I had a copy of people who occupy this land. God
Bless. Enclosed are the documents as proof of our complaint what happened before.

Please bear that I don't have an email add and I ask my good neighbor Mac Norman Caronongan to use his email to keep in
touch with you.

I am looking forward to hearing from you soon and below are my contact details for your reference or you can respond here.

Respectfully yours,

Alicia Ibarra
Mobile number: 09166146226
Landline 0284512321
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